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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF BELLA VISTA 

The Good News 

UNITED  

METHODIST 

MEN   
 

Pancake Day!  
 

Friday, October 15 
6:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Pancakes, ham or 
sausage 

$5.00 per person 

 

 

FROM THE PASTOR’S PENFROM THE PASTOR’S PENFROM THE PASTOR’S PENFROM THE PASTOR’S PEN    
 
 

Over the next few weeks our sermon series will be on the Book of 
Philippians. It is Paul’s most personal letter and his happiest.  As Eugene 
Peterson says in his prologue to this Book:  “Paul’s happiness is 
infectious4But happiness is not a word we can understand by looking it 
up in the dictionary.  In fact, none of the qualities of the Christian life can 
be learned out of a book. Something more like an apprenticeship is 
required, being around someone who out of years of devoted discipline 
shows us, by his or her behavior what it is.” 

 
Paul is such a master.  During these times of fear of economic 

upheaval, terrorist threats, children’s safety, aging bodies and bank 
accounts,  Paul can teach us how to be happy no matter what the 
circumstances.  Christ’s happiness depends not on what happens on the 
outside, but on the growth occurring on the inside.  That is why He came 
to walk this earth in physical body:  to grow our souls.  After all, that is the 
only thing that goes from this life to the next. 

 
The Book of Philippians is really about personal freedom; freedom 

from fear, freedom to choose happiness, to be happy.  Not that we avoid, 
as someone who does not experience the world, but as one who 
experiences the world through the presence of our Lord Jesus Christ.  As 
we are changed so is the world around us. 

  
What blessings God has waiting!!!! 
 

May you know the blessings of God within you. 
 

With much Love, 
 

Pastor Sara 

The Annual Charge Conference comes early this year: November 7. 
Mark your calendar today. 
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Well, summer is now over and the children are back in school. It is always a very bitter sweet time for 
me. I really enjoy the time alone, but I sure hate seeing them grow up. 
 
Speaking of school I would like to say a HUGE thank you to all of you that donated school supplies! I 
took your generous gifts to Glen Duffy Elementary School in Gravette  and gave them to the counselor, 
Barbara Roberts. She was so very grateful for our consistent support. Not just with these school 
supplies but the hygiene items and the rest of the mission giving that touches their school. It is nice to 
know that our reputation precedes us! Thank you again for your unselfish giving. 
 
We will also be starting a club for our 5th and 6th graders. This is a group meeting that will be held once 
a month for the children to begin to prepare for youth meetings. In this class we will be discussing social 
issues and choosing God’s path during this changing time. There will be a mandatory informational 
parent meeting. You will get a letter as to the date and time of this meeting. 
 
Following along with this club, we have been invited by Bentonville First United Methodist to take part in 
their  “Created by God” Human Sexuality class on January 7-9.  I will have information for this class at 
the parent meeting. 
 
We will be making our annual trek up to the Right Choices Corn Maze! I really love this place! This year 
it looks like we might be able to make some corn brooms along with all the rest of the fun. Pre-
registration for this trip is mandatory. Registration deadline is October 1. I will be buying the tickets that 
day! So if you or your children would like to attend, you can register online at http://
bv1stkids.blogspot.com/ or by contacting me either by email cjdrish@gmail.com or phone 426-5136. 
 
Trunk or Treat is coming hauntingly fast. There are collection bins in the Narthex and Becker Hall for 
candy. If you would like to help with this event please contact me anytime. I promise not to bite....... 
Please remember to keep the children in your prayers and remind them (the children) to pray for our 
church. 
 
Have a great month! 
In God 
Carrie Drish 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 

BHS presents their Fall Children’s Play  
“The Beggar and the Wolf” 

 

October 7 and 8  at 7:00 p.m. 
 October 9 at  2:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

 

Arend Arts Center,  
Bentonville High School 

 

CrossWord has 2 youth in the cast  
Mason Jones and Kamryn Baker 

 

Take your kids or grandkids out to see 
the play and support our youth. 

 
TRUNK OR TREAT 
Sunday October 31 

Watch for more information. 
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Youth Sunday classes and youth group are back in full swing this Fall.  We are wrapping up the Old 
Testament and starting the New Testament in Sunday school in late September through October.   
 

In youth group, we are in the process of getting A/V training for some of the youth and getting our internal 
ministries set up (A/V, Music, Prayer, and Missions) to begin to lead each other in worship at the start of 
their youth meetings now being held in Becker Hall.  
 

On October 6, we will kick off the month with a movie night watching Letters to God and then work with 
lessons from Scary, Gross, and Weird Stories from the Bible through Halloween.  
 

The second Wednesday of each month, the youth are having Drama, Dance, and Mission nights 
downstairs.  Katie Anderson is leading an hour of drama rehearsals working on the Children’s rotation 
story and other skits that will be performed periodically throughout the year .  Kirina Kelley is teaching a 
youth-only liturgical dance class for an hour after Drama. Those that are not involved with drama or dance 
can work on a mission project.  Our next Drama, Dance, and Mission night is October 13.  
 

On September 8, we helped Shoebox with bagging baby wipes.  Dixie Young is still in the process of 
beginning a UMW Teen Circle and some youth that are available will be helping at the Bazaar.   
We are just finishing up a successful service project organized by Char Burbee in partnership with Lowes 
and The Weekly Vista.  We 
set up for collection of items 
for the troops overseas.   
 

Many of our youth are 
involved in traveling soccer 
teams, band, orchestra, 
choir, school cross country 
teams, forensics team, and 
school drama. I will try to 
relay information on their 
accomplishments in the 
community.  Hope everyone 
has a wonderful month and 
enjoy the turn of the 
seasons to my favorite 
season, Autumn. 
 
Blessings, 
Danette 
 
 

CROSSWORDS YOUTH 

The youth all hope that everyone has had a chance to explore their Mission Trip displays in 
Becker Hall that they worked very hard on.  We will leave those up for a couple more weeks 
to give everyone a chance to check out the pictures and info from their trip.   
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EDUCATION 

“Wednesday Night Alive” 

Wednesday 6:30—8:00 pm  (Room 6) 
 Choose the one-time topics that interest you and regis-

ter at least one week before, so we can schedule 

rooms.  No books required.  
  

9/29  Facing Finals —David Duncan 

  

10/6  Fishing Bella Vista Lakes—Hook, Line & Sinker 

  

10/13  Trusts & Wills—Lisa Reeves, Atty. 

  

10/20  Reverse “911” - Police Chief Ken Farmer 

  

10/27  So You Want to Buy A Car—Al Yanik 

11/3  Check Out The Library—Joni Stine, B.V. Librarian 

11/10  Beginner/ Greeting Cards— Gladys Jutte  

11/17  Identity Theft—Police Chief Ken Farmer  

NEWS FROM THE GOLDEN LINKS SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 
 We are starting a new lesson book, NOAH BUILT HIS ARK IN THE SUNSHINE by James 
Moore.  The theme for this book is that Noah prepared in advance for the storm that was to 
come.  He didn't wait until the last minute.  How do we reach that level of spiritual maturity? 
This book helps us know how that kind of faith and spiritual maturity doesn't just happen 
overnight.  We have to grow it! We have to work at the faith, practice it, express it, study it, 
share it and as we do, our gratitude will deepen, and our faith will grow. 
 

We invite all to join us either part time or all the time to study this book.  We meet  
Sunday morning in Room 23 from 9:30 a.m. until 10:30 a.m. 
 

Dixie Young is the teacher with help from Tibbie Fitch.   
If you have any questions call Dixie Young, 855-7106. 

Young Families at 

FUMCBV 
Thank God It's Friday 

 

Friday September 24 is the 
start of T.G.I.F . We will 

meet at 6:30 in the Chapel 
to discuss "The Shack" by 

William P. Young. You can get 
a copy of "The Shack" at 
Wal-Mart, or any of the 

local bookstores. It would be 
great to read the book 

ahead of the class. 
 

Childcare provided! 

ATTENTION VETERANS! 
FUMCBV is hosting a special Veterans 
Day Celebration on Sunday November 
14. Please send us pictures of yourself 
in your uniform so they can be include 

in a video presentation. We want to 
recognize YOU! 
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THE BOOK NOOK 
 

LARGE PRINT FICTION: 
THE POSTMISTRESS by Sarah Blake 
 

A THREAD SO THIN BY Marie Bostwick 
 

THE CAT WHO HAD 60 WHISKERS by Lilian 
Braun  (Donation) 
 

CAT OF THE CENTURY by Rita Brown 
 

A LADY LIKE SARAH by Margaret Brownley 
 

THE LIGHTKEEPER’S DAUGHTER by Colleen 
Coble 
 

THE YELLOW HOUSE by Patricia Falvey   
(Donation) 
 

SOMEWHERE TO BELONG by Judith Miller 
 

A FLICKERING LIGHT by Jane Kirkpatrick 
 

GIRL IN TRANSLATION by Jean Kwok 
 

ON FOLLY BEACH by Karen White 
 

BIOGRAPHY: 
IN A HEARTBEAT by Leigh Anne and Sean 

Tuohy   (Donation) 
 

FICTION:    ALL BOOKS DONATED 
DEVIL’S DREAM by Madison Bell   
 

STRENGTH IN NUMBERS by Charlotte Carter   
 

THE MEMOIRS OF MARY QUEEN OF SCOTS 
by Carolly Erickson 
 

THE MAN FROM ST. PETERSBURG by Ken 
Follett 
 

THE CONDITION by Jennifer Haigh 
 

THE TELLING by Beverly Lewis 
 

SWEETGRASS by Mary Alice Monroe 
 

BLEEDING KANSAS by Sara Paretsky 
 

A PROMISE FOR SPRING by Kim Sawyer 
 

SEPTEMBER STRIKE by Ward Tanneberg 
 

THE HEARTS AND LIVES OF MEN by Fay 
Weldon 
 

MR. POPPER’S PENQUINS by Richard Atwater   
 
(JUVENILE FICTION) 

 

 

NON-FICTION:  ALL BOOKS DONATED 
HOGS IN THE SHADOWS by Milo Afong  (956.7   
 
GOD HAS A WONDERFUL PLAN FOR YOUR 
LIFE by Ray Comfort  (248)   
 

THE GRASSFIRE EFFECT by Steve Elliott  
(153.8)   
 

THE STEEL BONNETS by George Fraser  
(364.1)   
 

OUTLAW TALES OF WYOMING by Michael R. 
Wilson  (818) 
 

NEW TO UMW SHELVES:   (ALL DONATED 
FROM THE UMW ASSEMBLY 2010 IN ST. 
LOUIS, MO.) 
 

FOR EVERYONE BORN   (CD) 
FOR EVERYONE BORN   (SB) 
HOLY BIBLE 

A Powerful Way to Help Your Church 

The Church teaches that faithful stewardship of 
your possessions is an important part of 
discipleship. You work throughout your life to be 
a good steward of all that has been entrusted to 
you by God. 
 

One of the most powerful and lasting ways of 
furthering the Church’s mission is by making a 
gift through your Last Will and Testament. Your 
will becomes a continuation of the support you 
gave as a Christian disciple during your lifetime. 
But making a gift through your will requires 
planning now to ensure your wishes are carried 
out. 
 

The United Methodist Foundation of Arkansas 
exists to assist you in giving to your local church 
or other United Methodist institution.  For a 
brochure on wills, contact Foundation Vice 
President of Development Janet Marshall at  
501-664-8632, toll-free at 877-712-1107 or 
jmarshall@umfa.org. 
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UMW 

Rummage Sale Success 
  

 Another Rummage Sale is completed with great 
results only through the combined efforts of many 
volunteers!  Thanks to those who helped advertise 
the sale.  To all the guys who sweated their way 
through the set-up and take-down.  To those who 
brought items for us to sell.  To those who baked 
cookies and cinnamon rolls & prepared the brisket 
sandwiches.   Thanks!  
 

And to the amazing ladies who cheerfully and 
efficiently prepared the items for sale and 
represented our church graciously to the great 
crowd that turned up for the "deals" and 
scrumptious food offered.  With exact figures still 
outstanding, we can say that we cleared right 
around $2,700 to be used for missions. 
 A big THANK YOU to all !  
Verna Bottjen 
 
BAZAAR UPDATE 
Check out these beautiful baskets (pictured 
below) and all of our Bazaar items on 
Saturday October 2 from 8:30 a.m.—2 p.m. at 
the UMW’s 33rd Annual Holiday Bazaar right 
here at First United Methodist Church of Bella 
Vista. 

Thanks for all of your help in getting ready. 

 

World Community Day, 
sponsored by Church Women 
United, will be celebrated at 
St. Bernard’s Catholic 
Church, 1 St. Bernard’s Lane, 
in Bella Vista on Friday, 
November 5, 2010.  The 
theme of the day is “Building the Beloved 
Community.”  Dessert will be served at 12:30 
p.m., followed by the program.   
 

Please bring a non-perishable food item for  
“Feed My Sheep” in Gravette.  

 

CIRCLE MEETINGS 
 

Charity        -     Tues. Oct. 12, 2010 -  9:00 a.m.  
In the Chapel  -  Program to be announced 
 
Hope          -    Thurs. Oct.14, 2010  -  1:00 p.m.  
in the Chapel     -     Program to be announced 
 
Martha      -       Mon., Oct. 18, 2010 - 9:00 a.m.  
In the Chapel     -     Program to be announced 
 
Naomi      -      Tues. Oct. 19, 2010 — 1:30 p.m.   
In the Chapel   -              Marion Korns  
   & Angel Food Ministry 
 
Sarah       —    Tues. Oct. 12, 2010  -  1:00 p.m. 
In the Chapel  -    World Thank Offering 
 
Evening     —  Thurs. Oct. 21, 2010 -  6:30 p.m. 
In the Chapel   -     Attitude Is Your Paintbrush 

COMMUNITY BLOOD DRIVE 
MONDAY OCTOBER 18, 2010 

9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. in Becker Hall 
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CALENDAR 
Check this page for non-routine meetings 
and activities.  Check the bulletin and the  

website  (www.lovelearnlead.com) 
for a complete list of meetings and activities.   

OCTOBER 
 

2 33rd Annual UMW Holiday Bazaar—8:30 a.m. 
 

3  Worship Service at Concordia Catered Living  
 at 3 p.m. 
 

4  Village House Service at 10 a.m. 
 

5  Bd. of Directors’ Mtg. at 4:15 p.m. in Room 6 
 

6  UMW Board Meeting 9 a.m. in Room 23 
 

6    S.A.L.T. at 7 p.m. in Room 5 
 

10    Jack Mitchell Band Concert 2 p.m. Becker Hall 
 

11  Alz.’s Support Group at 9:00 a.m. in Rm. 6 
 

11 Abrams S.G. at 5:30 p.m. in Becker Hall 
 

12  Care & Share Van  - all day 
 

12  Charity Circle at 9:00 a.m. in the Chapel 
 

12  Sarah Circle at 1:00 p.m. in the Chapel 
 

12  Steward Meeting at 2:00 p.m. in Room 6 
 

12    AGAPE S.G. at 5:30 p.m. in Chapel 
 

13    Worship Committee 1:30 p.m. Room 6 
 

13 UMM Dinner at 6:30 p.m. in Becker Hall 
 

14  Hope Circle at 1 p.m. in Chapel  
 

14 S.P.R.C. Meeting at 6:30 p.m. in Room 6  
 

15  UMM Pancake Day in Becker Hall 
 

17  PAK-A-SAK Sunday 
 

17 Pizza with the Pastor at 4:00 p.m. in Chapel 
 

18  Martha Circle at 1 p.m. in Chapel 
 

19  Naomi Circle at 1:30 p.m. in Chapel 
 

20     Endowment Committee at 3 p.m. Room 5 
 

20 S.A.L.T. at 7 p.m. in Room 5 
 

21  Evening Circle at 6:30 p.m. in Chapel 
 

25 Alz.’s Support Group at 9 a.m. in Room 6 
 

31  All Saints’ Celebration at all services 
 

UMM 

Metfield Methodists 
On September 13, Jean Justice, Keith and 
CoEllen Sterwald, Cheryl and Chet Campbell 
served 14 people residing at the Salvation Army 
Center in Bentonville. Green chili enchilada 
casserole, corn, salad, garlic bread and Texas 
sheet cake was enjoyed by all.  

 

Metfield Methodist Shepherd Group members 
please put these dates on your calendar.  
October 24: We will be going to the Presbyterian 
Church to see the play "First Baptist of Ivy Gap". 
We will meet at the front parking lot of the Metfield 
Club at 1:30 p.m. to car pool. The cost is $10.00 
per ticket. This event includes a pie social. Please 
call Cheryl at 876-5172 by October 14 if going. 
November 9: Game night at Becker Hall  
December 6:  Potluck Supper in Becker Hall 

The United Methodist Men will meet October 
13, 2010 in Becker Hall at 6:30.  The entree 
will be sirloin tips.  Our October guests will 
be the members of the Bella Vista Police 
and Fire Departments.  Let's have a good 
attendance to show our solid support for all 
they do.   
 
Pancake tickets for the October 15 breakfast 
are available in the church office if you need 
to get a new supply.  
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MISSIONS 

 
 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 

Samaritan Community Center  
 

Samaritan Community Center is a faith-driven, 
non-profit organization founded 21 years ago with 
a strong commitment to “Breaking the Cycle of 
Hopelessness” in Northwest Arkansas.  This 
commitment by the staff and over 250 dedicated 
volunteers is freely given to individuals and 
families regardless of their faith.  In addition to 
offering a helping hand, Samaritan Community 
Center also believes in providing their clients with 
the guidance needed to navigate the path to 
emotional and physical healing.  

Given today’s economy, the center expects to 
serve over 100,000 of our Northwest Arkansas 
neighbors this year.  This is a 53% increase in 
clients in just 2 years.  The center's waiting room 
is filled with clients young and old, employed and 
unemployed, healthy and sick, married and 
single - Most of whom have never before needed 
this level of personal assistance.   

With the needs of their clients in mind, the 
Samaritan Community Center has offices in 
Springdale and Rogers and operates a Thrift 
Store.  In addition, the center operates a soup 
kitchen, a food pantry and provides counseling 
services.  For many of the clients the Samaritan 
Community Center serves, the most important 
thing offered is hope.  Hope is as individual as the 
clients - for some it is a meal, for others a 
smile, and for many it's spending time in an 
environment where they are not judged, but loved 
without condition.  

Shoebox Ministry 
We so appreciate all of the donations given to 
Shoebox as the September 
"Mission of the Month". These 
donations make it possible to 
purchase items needed that 
are not received through 
regular donation. 

 

Boxes Delivered 
   122 shoe boxes were delivered this last 
month along with 53 Sunshine Sacks to Cooper 
Elementary for the start of the school year.  Our 
delivery total that we report is usually a month 
behind as we deliver after the due date of the 
newsletter. 
 

Volunteers 

   A big thank you to Danette Baker's 
Wednesday night youth group for packaging 
baby wipes to use in the baby boxes. 
Volunteers be ready, as we will be packing this 
month!.  
 

Blessings 
   Thank you to Mike & Mary Patrick for their 
donation of packing items in honor of their 
wedding anniversary. 

 

 Needs 
   Disposable razors, gallon size zip-lock bags, 
regular size bars of soap and regular size 
toothpaste. 

 

Large Shoe Boxes 
   We are full up and NO LONGER need large 
shoe boxes.  They are only used for special 
packs such as Youth Bridge.  If used for a 
regular (such as boy's or girl's ) box, the items 
slide and bottles can leak or crackers can 
be  broken.  
 

As always in His service, 
The Shoebox Ministry Team 
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Angel Food Ministry continues to provide food 
at reasonable costs to those who wish to 
participate.  Each month a different menu is 
available as well as some special boxes.  A 
new larger box is now available.  There are no 
limits or income restrictions.   
 

October orders end on Monday Oct. 18 
 October distribution is Saturday Oct. 23. 
November orders end on Monday Nov. 11  

 November distribution is Saturday Nov. 20 
December orders end on Monday Dec. 9  
     December distribution in Saturday Dec. 18 

All distributions are in Becker Hall  
from 9 to 10 a.m. 

 

Angel Food is offering Holiday specials. A 
Thanksgiving Box or a Christmas Box is 
available for $36 each plus 5% tax.  These 
boxes can be preordered now and will be 
delivered on the November and December 
distribution dates. 
 

The Church Angel program continues to 
provide food for those in need serving 3-5 
families each month as the need is identified 
and funds are provided.   
 For additional info contact: Marion 
Korns 855-3302, 426-5241 plantdoc@cox.net 

or Trudy Baird 876-2112. 

Garland Spurgin Angel Food Ministry 
of First United Methodist Church 

Everyone who makes an Angel Food order 
in October or November will automatically be 

entered into a drawing to receive a 
Thanksgiving Box valued at $36 to be 
distributed at the regular distribution on 

November 20.  
 

Each month’s order entitles you to one entry.  
No sign up necessary.  Winner will be 

notified by Sunday, November 14.  Valid 
phone number required.   

Pak A Sak 
 
On Sunday October 17, our 
collection of food will be delivered 
to Souls Harbor in Rogers.  This is 
a homeless shelter for men. They 
are in need of all types of food, 
especially coffee, rice, potatoes, pasta, dried 
beans, and spaghetti sauce.  
Thank YOU for your generosity each month. 
 The Mission Team 
 

HERE’S A GREAT IDEA! 
For those of you who shop at one of our local 
grocery stores which has a sign-up to win a 
$50 grocery gift certificate each week4. How 
about donating that gift certificate to Pak-A-
Sak when you win?   

 
HOW TO ENJOY  

THE REST OF YOUR LIFE 

 

Sermon Series  
 

Sept. 26: How to Be Joyful No Matter What 
Phil. 1:12-16 

Oct. 3: How to Reduce Conflict with Others 
Phil. 2:1-8 

Oct. 10: God’s Part, My Part In Changing Me  
Phil. 2:12-13 

Oct. 17: A Strategy for Managing Stress  
Phil. 4:4-8 

Oct. 24: The Secret of A Satisfying Life  
 Phil. 4:10-13 

Oct. 31: All Saints’ Celebration 
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This has been a very busy summer for the Board of Directors, some of the items that the Board 
has been dealing with are: 

The kitchen updating is nearly completed. This included a new stove, painting the walls and 
cabinets, adding additional electrical circuits to allow more usage of outlets in the kitchen 
area and replacement of the wooden cabinets in the coffee room with a stainless steel 
cabinet. Yet to be completed is building shelves in the coffee room, replace labels on the 
doors and drawers in the kitchen and replacement of the warped exit door in the kitchen. 

The upright refrigerator in the kitchen failed and had to be replaced. The faucets in the large 
sink in the kitchen also failed and were replaced. 

All the fire extinguishers in the church have been brought up to date. 
Three members of the Board attended Early Response Team short course to increase our 

ability to respond to emergencies in either our church or the surrounding area. Another 
course will be taught soon at the Highlands United Methodist Church. When the date has 
been finalized, an announcement will be sent out and additional members will be trained. 
Our church should have at least 12 members trained and prepared to assist in an 
emergency. 

The church staff has been trained in CPR and rescue breathing. 
A concerted effort is underway to clear any unneeded or unused items from the church. If you 

know of anything that falls into this category, please notify any Board Member. 
We recently reached a milestone, of sorts, the church has gone over 4 months without an air 

conditioning failure. 
Our on-going problem with bats continues, but I believe we are getting closer to a solution to 

the problem. 
We have had two small water heaters fail in the last few months and have had them repaired. 
Many other items have been addressed and replaced or repaired as needed. 

 
Our church is slightly over 30 years old and, as a building ages, it requires maintenance and 
repairs. The Board of Directors appreciates the help of all members in notifying us of problems 
that arise in the church infrastructure that allows us to have them repaired before they become 
too large. 
 
Steve Larsen 
Chairman 
Board of Directors 
 
Editor’s Note:  The Board of Directors is charged with taking care of the “physical” plant of the church - the 
building and contents, and the grounds.  If you notice something that needs attention in the building, 
please stop by the church office and let the staff know so the board can address the issue.   
 
Thank you, Steve, and your team for all you do for us!  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT 
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THANK YOU   
Ray and I wish to thank all the kind friends who 
sent cards and clippings helping us celebrate our 
55th wedding anniversary.  We feel blessed to 
have received them and the wonderful e-mails 
and phone calls. 

Ray & Penny Culver 
 

To Mary & Howard Johnson: Thanks for picking 
up my meds.  I really appreciated you doing this 

for me.  Irl Palmer 
 

We wish to say thank you to our friends and all the 
groups of our United Methodist Church:  Those 
who prepared and served the luncheon before the 
Memorial Service and all who assisted with the 
Reception, the thoughtful cards, prayers and 
expressions of sympathy.  Thank you to Rev. Sara 
Bainbridge and Rev. Verle Shoemaker for your 
visits at Hospice and our home.  Thank you 
Sharon Golaway for the beautiful piano 
music.  Our special thanks to Pastor Sara for the 
special arrangement of Bill’s stole, Bible and 
Ordination papers on the altar.  We are grateful for 
this wonderful church.  

Joyce and the Family of Bill Connell 
 

Dear Friends, 
   We have been so blessed by having your 
prayers, notes, calls, and visits during a very 
difficult summer.  Thanks to Pastors Sara, Verle 
and Jan Lowe for being with us when our needs 
were so great.    Especially do we thank Roger 
and Boni Vrieze & Jean Stone for their extra-
ordinary acts of kindness. 
   Lacy is doing well and enjoying old friends and I 
am adjusting to our new life. 
God Bless each of you!  We will never forget 
YOU! 
   We are in a health center: Eden Village 413A 
Eden Gardens, Glen Carbon, IL  62034       

Lacy & Helen Farris 
 

Dear Church Family, 
Thank you so much for all of your prayers for my 
cousin Brandon who had brain surgery. He is 
doing fantastically in his recovery.   

Kirina Kelley  

Look & See!! 

Don't forget, the FUMCBV Monthly 

Newsletter is always available online 

at LoveLearnLead.com. There is also 

an archive of older newsletters dating 

back to June 2009  

Pizza winners for 

Methodist Men’s Golf  
 

The following Monday golfers 
won pizzas for August:   

 

Alan Packard,  Rod Alford, 
Verle Shoemaker,  James Forrest (2) 

Bob Sanders, Verle Shoemaker (3 times)  
 
 

Closest to the Hole: United Methodist Men Golf  
Sponsored by Papa Murphy’s 

MISCELLANEOUS 

CPR and Defibrillator 

 

Plan now to be a part of this community by 
learning about life-saving measures. CPR 
and Defibrillator training will be offered in 
the fall. Classes will be taught by the Bella 
Vista Fire Department. Each class will last 
between 2 1/2  to 4 hours. Training is free 
and open to the entire congregation. Space 
is very limited.  Please contact Barb at the 
church office and let her know if a morning, 
afternoon or evening session is best for you. 
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We’re Here to Serve You 
 

 

 

Senior Pastor - Rev. Sara Bainbridge 
Associate Pastor - Rev. Verle Shoemaker 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Lee Myane 
Asst. to Sr. Pastor & Dir. of Lay Ministries - Jan Lowe 

Director of Children’s Ministry - Carrie Drish 
Director of Youth Ministry - Danette Baker 

Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 
Director of Media Ministries - Troy Jorgensen 

Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 
Organist/Pianist - Roiselle Grim 

Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 
Worship Leader - Garrett Greer 

Financial Secretary - Marge Smith 
Treasurer - Amy Gilmore 

Church Secretary - Barb Mauthe 
Phone: (479) 855-1158 

Fax: (479) 855-0850 

www.LoveLearnLead.com 
 

 

To the Home of …  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

First United Methodist Church Of Bella Vista  

20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN’S 

    33rd Annual Holiday Bazaar 
Oct. 2, 2010 — 8:30 a.m. — 2:00 p.m. 

 Thanksgiving  and Christmas Floral ● Holiday Décor 
 Plants & Accessories ● Silent Auction ● Bake Sale 

  Country Kitchen w/Tasting Booth ● Handmade Clothing 
 Housewares ● Dignified Discards ● Gifts Galore 

 Cinnamon Rolls starting at 8:30 ● Luncheon at 10:30 
Takeout Available 

 

Proceeds from Bazaar go to Support Local Charities 
First United Methodist Church 

            20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista      www.lovelearnlead.com 

HOLIDAY BAZAAR 


